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INSO Circular 11 
27 July 2024 

 

Greetings from the Philippine Nuclear Research Institute (PNRI) and Steering Committee of 

the First International Nuclear Science Olympiad (1st INSO).  

With only a few days remaining before the start of the 1st INSO, may we share the additional 

information for the students on guides and accommodation.  

• Marshals (Student Guides): 

o A marshal will be assigned to each competing team during the Olympiad. They 

will act as “guardians” of the students on behalf of their team leaders. They will 

guide them in the various activities and see to any other concerns they might 

have during the time that they are separated from their team leaders. 

 

• Accommodation: 

o As mentioned in INSO Circular 4, the students will be housed at the Athlete’s 

Village, BCDA, New Clark City, Pampanga. The rooming assignments will be 

given upon arrival during registration. We have assigned 2 students per room 

except for those who previously requested individual rooms (with extra 

payment). We have received a request to have all their students housed 

together in one room but as much as we want to accommodate this request, 

the room has only two beds with an extra pullout bed which means only a 

maximum of 3 students can be accommodated.  Please let us know the 

soonest time possible (latest by July 29, Monday) if you have any preference 

for 3 of your students occupying one room, otherwise the host will default to 

2 students per room.  

 

o Each room is inclusive of the following items per individual:  

▪ Simple bath and personal care products for the whole duration of your 

stay 

• One bath towel (you may bring extra) 

• Shampoo 

• Soap 

• Toothpaste 

• Toothbrush 

• Cotton swabs 

• Toilet rolls 
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• Medical Care: 

o A team of nurses and doctors from University of the Philippines – Philippine 

General Hospital (UP-PGH), during all the events of the Olympiad, will be 

available for any medical concerns. The students are advised to inform their 

assigned marshals of any concern they may need during their stay. An 

ambulance is also on stand-by should there be any medical emergency.   

Should you have other queries, your office may coordinate with the 1st INSO Local Organizing 

Committee, through 

Ms. Corine Roque 

1st INSO Project Assistant 

Email: cproque@pnri.dost.gov.ph 

Mobile Phone: +63 922 2961348 (WhatsApp, Viber) 

Office Phone: +632 89296011-15 local 255 

This circular is also posted on our website, https://insofirst.ph, as well as future circulars and 

other information as we move forward to the start of the Olympiad. 

We are looking forward to welcoming you to the First International Nuclear Science Olympiad. 

1st INSO Organizing Committee 
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